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PH 3121 and 3127 St. Johns Street and 110-118 James Road

From: Ross Webb

To: City of Port Moody - Clerks

Subject: re: By law No. 3408 3121 and 3127 St. Johns Street and James Road
Date: Thursday, October 10, 2024 11:55:50 AM

You don't often get email from_ Learn why this is important

CAUTION - EXTERNAL EMAIL: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. If you feel this email is
malicious or a scam, report it with the Report Message button in Outlook.

Good morning,

I live at the end of James roam. For the past
several years we have endured countless disruptions i our lives with the current construction

n our neighborhood.
First of all our street 1s a dead end with no other access to go in or out. In the past we have had

parking issues with the dealerships parking on our street and parents dropping off and picking
up their children. All that have to pull u-turns into oncoming traffic to get out. There is
limited parking on our street for our neighbors and limited visitors parking in our complex to
accommodate those that have visitors that may need to park on the street. Sitka house will
already add to t e existing problem once it opens.
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We currently have the Sitka project, the elementary school and the apartment building going
up next to the police station. We have to endure countless noises including pile driving,
drilling, hammering, heavy machinery ( the list is endless) all day long, interruptions to power
for Hydro to accommodate these projects and traffic. It is bad enough our street gets

blocked off , there are not enough flag people to control the construction traffic. The

large trucks required have no turn around to go in and out and have to back into ST Johns with
no flaggers to guide them. During peak times we cannot leave the street due to traffic blocking
the intersection on St Johns. ( this hﬁd beeil‘ ongoing )
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The effects of this new prOJect are going to mclude more plugged up palkmg by construction
workers, added noise levels we have to listen to all day, way more traffic concerns and delays.
I agree we need more housing but not crammed into smaller areas where they inconvenience
those that live there already. We have already seen increases in people trespassing through
our complex, people trying to buck traffic and racing in here thinking they can bypass St
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Johns, only to have to turn around and try to get back out.

With the addition to the elementary school there will be more and more parents parking to
drop off and pick up their kids on our street and pulling u turns to get out. With the addition of
the new building unless the underground parking is free, people will be parking on James
Road and Str Johns creating more of a problem.

I hope you can come up with solutions to the issues that will affect our street.
Thank you

Ross Webb

Port Moo!i
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